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BREMEN PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
September 8, 2015 at 7:00pm ~ Bremen Town Office
MINUTES   
1) ATTENDEES: 
Bremen Planning Board members: Chairman Steve Barnes, Co-Chairman Walter Voskian,  James Boak , Dede Heath, David Koubek, Tom Kronenberger, and Penelope Card, Secretary.     
Members of the Public:  Wendy Pieh, Hank Nevins, Virginia Betts, Daniel Goldenson, Eric Harrington, Susan Metzger, Robert Jones, Carol Jones and Bennett Collins.
The meeting was called to order by Steve Barnes-Chairman at 7:00 p.m.
2)
ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA 
 Added to Old Business:

· A discussion about non-permitted piers, docks and wharfs.
· A discussion about the draft applications.
 

3)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – August 11, 2015.   On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the minutes of August 11, 2015 as written.
4)      Applications for Review:  
A.  Town of Bremen, Map 10, Lot 40 – Camp Road on the Hay Property
      A site review was done on August 9, 2015 by board members Walter Voskian, Jack Boak, Dede Heath and Tom Kronenberger. For purposes of maintaining continuity, Chairman Barnes turned this portion of the meeting over to Co-Chairman Voskian.  Chairman Barnes was absent from the last Board meeting when the issue was first discussed and tabled.  

       Co-Chairman Voskian began by bringing the audience up to date and by stating that the Planning Boards’ sole mission was to rule on whether the Town's plan for the property meets provisions of the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance, which applies to land within 250 feet of upland edge of the “Coastal Wetland.”  He noted that the Board did not have the authority to rule on the appropriateness of the Town’s plan for the property and that those issues are the responsibility of the Board of Selectmen.  If members of the audience had issues with the design of the property, the Planning Board would, of course, listen to them.  But any objections to the Town’s plans for the design of the property are more appropriately directed to the Board of Selectmen.  

      Selectman Hank Nevins spoke about the Earth Moving project of 300 cubic yards and stated that the Town wants a 100 foot parking area.  After discussion and On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve this application stating that the terminus of the camp road and the installation of the parking area must be at least 150 feet from the normal high water mark, provided that the road and parking area are designed and maintained to prevent storm water runoff from flowing into the water body per appropriate provisions of the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance.  The vote was 4 in favor and 2 opposed.
B.  Elliot Lobel, Minky LLC, Map 4- Lot 53 – Replacement of existing accessory buildings.
      A site review was done on September 7, 2015 by board members Steve Barnes, Walter Voskian, Jack Boak, Dede Heath and Tom Kronenberger. Mr. and Mrs. Lobel were present at the site review.   Eric Harrington, represented the Lobels at this meeting.  

Two small accessory buildings are extant but showing signs of age. Both are located within 25 feet of the normal high water mark, so expansion is prohibited under Subsection 12.C.(1)(a)i. – page 3 of the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance.  After hearing some of the options available to the Lobels regarding these structures, Mr. Harrington elected to speak with his clients prior to the Board acting on the application.  Mr. Harrington plans to return for the October meeting with a clarified application.  
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to table this application until the next meeting.
5)      PUBLIC COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS:  
A.
Daniel Goldenson appeared for a preliminary hearing regarding rental of the Twin Maples, LLC's barn for social functions such as weddings.  Mr. Goldenson stated that he would be renting out his barn and also rent space on his property to set up a tent for public use.   Chairman Barnes had email correspondence inquiring about this use and the board agreed not to give advice to Mr. Goldenson before Attorney Hull finished researching the subject.  Mr. Goldenson will be notified by Chairman Barnes before the next meeting if an application under the Commercial and Industrial Site Review Ordinance is required for this rental business.
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to review Mr. Goldenson's proposal with the Town Attorney and, if required, request Mr. Goldenson to fill out a commercial application.
B.  The following persons requested to appear before the board but their proposals were not discussed due to the absence of representatives who could speak to the issues:  Gary Checcio M4, L 92-1, 2nd floor addition; Bonita Johnson regarding a business on land at McCurdy Pond; and Anna Barber concerning a small store at 844 Waldoboro Rd 

6)      NEW PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –  
A.  Mr. William Emmett has indicated an interest in joining the Planning Board.  Chairman Barnes asked board members Heath and Koubek if they thought that Mr. Emmett would be an asset to the Board.  Both agreed that he would be.  It was discussed and the Board moved to request the Board of Selectmen appoint Mr. Emmett to the Planning Board.

7)  
OLD PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –
A. Discussion of Universal Definitions in Red.  The definitions below were agreed upon by the Planning Board.
Building Height: The vertical distance between the mean finished grade of the structure's foundation and the highest point of the roof excluding chimneys, steeples, antennas, and similar appurtenances.

Floor Area: A building's floor area shall be the area measured from it's foundation's  external dimensions or, if the building has no foundation, it's external dimensions and the area determined in accord with square footage permitting fee charge as per the Application for a Building / Land Use Permit of the Town off Bremen.  Walk in basements shall be included as floor area.
Home Occupation: The definition for home occupation will not be changed but will be deleted upon the revision of the ordinances as per the Planning Boards memo to the Selectmen here attached. 
Structure: Anything constructed, fabricated, or erected which requires location on the ground or is attached to something on the ground.  Structures are designated as follows:

Exempted Structure: Wiring and other aerial equipment normally associated with service drops together with associated guying and guy anchors, livestock fencing, tanks with no greater than 500 gallon capacity, and buildings under 100 square feet in floor area.

Temporary or Moveable Structure:  A structure with a single, designated purpose that, while in use, remains in a fixed location for twelve (12) weeks or less.  When a temporary or moveable structure is not utilized for its designated purpose, it may be inactively stored.

Seasonal Structures: Structures which remain in a fixed location for seven (7) months or less.

Semi-permanent Structures:  Structures which remain in a fixed location for two (2) years or less.

Permanent Structures:  Structures which remain in a fixed location for greater than two (2) years.

Permitting and Fees:

Exempted Structures: No Permit or Fees required.

Temporary or Movable Structures: No permit or Fee required. Documentation of a designated purpose and the times the structure is on location may be required by CEO.

Seasonal Structures: Permitting and Fees by the applicable ordinance.  Verification of the time the structure is on location is required by CEO.

Semi-Permanent Structures: Permitting and Fees by the applicable ordinance.  Verification of the time a structure is on location is required by CEO.

Permanent Structures: Permitting and Fees by applicable ordinance.

Change of Classification:  Seasonal and Semi-Permanent Structures may be reclassified by permit application and permitting under the applicable ordinance.  

Steve and Wendy will re-write the Draft Memo to the Board of Selectmen which contains the Universal Definitions and a request that the Town Attorney re-draft the problematic sections of the Commercial and Industrial Ordinance and the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance.  
B. The Board discussed the construction of non permitted piers.  It was decided to notify all shorefront property owners that piers, wharfs and docks require permitting and provide a period of grace for permitting non-permitted docks, piers and wharfs that are already in place.  Steve Barnes will request assistance from Jim Murphy, the Town's Assessing Agent.
C. Subdivision Application, Subdivision Worksheet and Commercial and Industrial Draft applications.  

It was noted that the Town is required to have application forms for subdivisions and commercial ventures.

 On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to submit to the Board of Selectmen the “Application for Subdivisions"," Worksheet for Subdivisions" and "Application for Commercial and Industrial Site Plan Review” for the Selectmen's review and adoption.  
8)
CALENDAR
· October 1, 2015 – Applications for building permits to be considered at the next Planning Board meeting must be filed with the Town Office by close-of-business (2pm)
· October 11, 2015 Site Reviews at 3pm
· October 13, 2015 –Planning Board meeting at 7:00 pm

9)
ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned by unanimous decision at 9:20 p.m. 
BREMEN PLANNING BOARD:
Stephen Barnes, Chairman

Walter Voskian, Asst. Chair
Jack Boak
Dede Heath
David Koubek
Tom Kronenberger

Respectfully submitted,     Penelope Card, Secretary
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